
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

03-30-20 

 

Dear Leaders, 

 

Greetings from the Network Office, which is currently situated in several households across La.  

 

We held a Zoom staff meeting this morning with our Network Team and spent time praying for all of 

you! We are hearing so many great testimonies of creative ministries and discipling at a distance. I was 

texting with one pastor who was so excited how his online services were reaching four-times as many 

people on Sunday morning. Through all the challenging times and daily adjustments, God is moving and 

faithfully meeting you in this time of crisis.  

 

I wanted to send a brief update and reminder about two ministry events happening tomorrow: 

 

1. MARCH 31: ONEDAY for Prayer and Fasting   

  We are taking the end of the month to pray for an end to this crisis.   

      The prayer of a righteous person has great power as it is working. Jam. 5:16 (ESV)   

 

 From all over Louisiana, all throughout the day, let’s unite in Prayer and Fasting    

 as we focus our intercession on people, churches, businesses, leaders and    

 finances. We will be posting updates and inviting you to respond and participate   

 on our Facebook Group. During the day tomorrow, let’s post prayer requests,    

 praise reports and any words of encouragement you would like to share.  

 

           

2. MARCH 31: ZOOM meetings for North and South Ministers  

 We sent out a letter last week with the links to our North Leaders ZOOM at    

 10:00am and South Leaders Zoom for 11:00am. In case you don’t have those links,   

 we have included them as attachments. Feel free to join whatever group and    

 time that is best for you.  

  

 This ZOOM is a great opportunity to connect, pray together and briefly focus on    

 a few discussion points that are important to all. During the discussion we will share   

 information about the SBA payroll stimulus for Churches and how to apply.    

   

 

 

Blessings,  

Scott  


